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Hope, Friendship, Thankfulness 
Excellence and Enjoyment 

 
At Cawood, everyone matters. 

  

Dear parents and carers,      
  
In February I thought that  winter was behind us and we had spring to look forward to. I didnôt 
know at the time that the harshest part of winter was still to come and the Beast from the East 
was to bring snow on the  cold winter winds. We all did our best to keep going at school but on 
the Thursday it was just not safe or possible to keep the school open and on the Friday the 
heating let us down. Surely now, the sunshine and the d affodils herald the arrival of s pring. Easter 
also brings the hope of renewal and new life. Easter has come to mean many things to many 
different people. I would just like to wish everyone a very happy and peaceful Easter time.    
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We have been so busy in school this half term and the weeks have passed so quickly. This 
term we have had World Book Day, Bikeability, a Motherôs Day lunch, and a Reading 
Breakfast. This term we also had our first debating competition at the local government 
offices, netball and football competitions and a wonderful Easter egg competition. Everyone 
at school has worked incredibly hard this term to do the best we can to give the children the 
very best education, which they deserve. We have appointed a new Assistant Head and a 
new part time teacher. We have been very busy and everyone has made a great effort to 
make our school look lovely as we approach the Easter holiday. I cannot thank or praise the 
staff highly enough. Thank you to the governing body who have been working very hard in 
the background with policies, reviews of the school and supporting the recruitment process.  

 It has been a brilliant achievement by Mrs Rawes and the team to continue to drive  
forward learning about Global Education. Congratulations to Mrs Rawes on achieving the 
Global Teacherôs Award Level 2. Mrs Rawes has led the school on this and has done really 
well to achieve this award as well as the Fairtrade Achiever Award, Yorkshire Schoolsô 
Fairtrade Award and the Global Schoolsô Award for the school.  
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Happy and s ad week.  
  
This week has been happy and sad for all kinds of reasons. We are sad that Mrs Rawes is leaving 
us but happy that she  starts a new position as Head Teacher at Cowick Primary School. Mrs 
Rawes has worked at Cawood for nearly 12 years and in that time has helped and supported 
many children in their learning and has contributed a lot to the succe ss of the school. We all 
wish Mrs Rawes well, and every success and happiness in her new post.  
 
Last week we appointed a new Assistant Head and Iôm sure that you will all join with the staff 
and governors in welcoming Mrs Ramsdale into this position.   One of the strengths of the sc hool 
is that children have good reading skills and this is down to a very hard working and dedic ated 
team that has been well led by Mrs Ramsdale. She thoroughly deserves her new position and I 
know that she will bring a lot of strength, experience and vision to the school. I am delighted 
for Mrs Ramsdale and for the school as she will bring new ideas and continued stability which 
the school has enjoyed over the past year. 
 
Mrs Booth also joins the staff for two days a week teaching with Mrs Tomsett in class  4. We are 
very excited about the appointment as Mrs Booth brings a wealth of experience with over 20 
years of teaching in single age and mixed age classes across KS2. Mrs Booth has run an 
enterprise initiative in Y5; she has been an Associate Tutor at the University of Hull, and run 
classes on Behaviour Management. Mrs Booth has spent the day working with Mrs Tomsett and 
will be joining us for the training day on Monday 16 th April. Normally Mrs Booth will be teaching 
class 4 on a Monday and Tuesday but the first week back she will be teaching on Tuesday and 
Wednesday. Normally Mrs Tomsett will be teaching the class on Wednesday, Thursday and 
Friday. We are all looking forward to working with Mrs Booth next term and Iôm sure that she 
will quickly settle into  the team.  
 

                      

 School dinner price  rise to £2.40  
  

After Easter the price of school dinners are  set to rise to £2.40  
Why is there a need to raise the price of the school meal? 
¶ We want to maintain the high standard of school dinners which has been a tradition at 

Cawood. 
¶ We want to maintain the nutritional standard . 
¶ We want to maintain good portion sizes. 

¶ We want to provide a good hearty meal for your child to enjoy . 
Over the past couple of weeks we have been looking into the school meals and come to the 
decision that we do need to make an increase. Whist we do not wish to in crease the price of a 
meal, we do feel that this is necessary at this time.   
  
  

  

  

  

 

 

  

  
         



4 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Easter Eggs Galore  

 
Well done for making some amazing creations with the decorated eggs . 

 

     
  
  

  

Well done to everyone who entered the Easter egg competition. The ideas are amazing. We 
hope that you enjoyed decorating the eggs and making such wonderful designs.  They are 
absolutely brilliant!  
 

 

Thank you Parents and Fri ends for organis ing the 

Easter e gg competition and the Raffle.  

Please come and join us at our events. We do lots 

of things to raise money for our children at school 

and have a good time.   

 

We hope you are getting your team organised for 

the curry and quiz night on Friday 18 th  May at 

7.30pm (maximum of 8 to a team. ) 

Last year this was a fabulous  

evening, great fun and enjoyed by  

everyone.   
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Brilliant ideas.  
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Well done to year 6 for doing so well on the B ikeability training.  
 
 

Proud of our debating team  
 

We didnôt win but ou r debating team were amazing. It  t ook a bit of 
time to get into the competition, but once we settled down  and the 
questions were being asked, the team did  we ll and were challenging 
the other competi tors.  We know a lot more ready for next year and 
the children were a real credit.  
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Thank you for completing the questionnaires in September/October. One comment that came 
back to us was that parents and carers wanted more music in school. We have significantly 
improved the music in school. The groups of 8 are full and the chi ldren have the opportunity to 
play the clarinet, the violin, the flute,  guitar, the recorder and the keyboard. Mrs Hebden comes 
to work in school fro m the North Yorkshire music service and leads a small orchestra on a 
Wednesday after school and they are starting to sound amazing. Mr Payling runs a small strings 
group on a Wednesday lunchtime and this is growing in popularity and numbers.  
 

 

100%

0%0%0%0%

MY CHILD IS HAPPY IN SCHOOL

STRONGLY AGREE TEND TO AGREE

TEND TO DISAGREESTRONGLY DISAGREE

DON'T KNOW

52%43%

0% 0% 5%

MY CHILD IS HAPPY IN SCHOOL

STRONGLY AGREE TEND TO AGREE

TEND TO DISAGREESTRONGLY DISAGREE

DON'T KNOW

Key Stage 1 

Key Stage 2 

 
Lovely to see that 
most children are 

happy at school for 
most of the time.  

We want all children 
to be happy at school 

and to be the best 
that they can be.  
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World Book day was Amazing this year. 

 

Parents, carers and children looked at books and read together 

over breakfast. Throughout the day there were children from 

different classes and year groups sitting in the corridor and on cushions in 

the classroom, all reading and enjoying books together. Thanks to everyone 

who supported this and helped to make it such a lovely and enjoyable day. 

The children and staff were dressed up as book characters and looked 

wonderful in all the amazing costumes.  

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Science Superheros competition winners. The children were 
asked to design a character to go with the one of the scientific means of enquiry. 
There were some fabulous ideas and some wonderful drawings. The winners were: 
Seren Hughes with her design of Pattern Girl.  
Evie Farmery with her design of Brai ny Brian  
Victoria Adkin with her design of Commander Classify   
Jack Storey with his design of Doctor Fair  
Thomas Jackson with his design of Doctor Obvious Observer.  
We will copy their designs and the characters will appear in the classrooms after Easter. 
  

 


